

Conclusions of the meeting

- LNF: check increase of production rate for cut&paint of scintillators
- sharing of scintillators 3 batches in 3 sites
- if need, take into consideration 10 US strips instead of 9
- if possible, different delivery of US SM#2 and US strips for EU/US SM to Grenoble to give more time to Grenoble for assembly/check
- after combined EU/US, EU will start for the full EU SM#3 (constraint of LNF and Nantes to finish big part of the work on 2009 or beginning 2010)
- after EU SM#3, 9 strips to US or available material back
- lead for EU SM#3 available at Nantes (at least for 2/3 of it, check if possible for total amount)
- if money available (request in June), 2 crates available at the end of July for US; if not, US will use EU crate in Grenoble
- definition of 1/3 - 2/3 SM (8h00 position) to be decided in july
- CT/Armando: ask B3 for new pins for the 2 crates available in Grenoble
- CT/Angela: try to test and glue 300-400 APDs and send to US if Hamamatsu APDs will be used; ~100 available from EU/US combined SM.
- send 2 CT strips to Frascati, then 4 strips to Grenoble (budget availability to be verified)
- electronics crates available at Grenoble before strip module testing.